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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I hope you all had a wonderful half term break. I managed to spend the week in Wales with my family and although 
the weather was not quite as glorious as Sunny Suffolk, it was wonderful to get away and spend time with family and 
friends - something we have all missed over the past 18 months. 
 
The last part of the school year is all about moving on. Our Year 6 pupils will now have their minds focussed on moving 
on to High School and transition visits between Primary and High School are all in the diary. I think as adults we forget 
Ƙƻǿ ōƛƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǘŜǇ ƛǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ΨǊŜŀƭΩ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀǎ ƻǇǇƻǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ǾƛǊǘǳŀƭ ƻƴŜ ƛǎ ǎƻ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ a smooth 
transition.  
 
.ǳǘ ǿŜ ƳǳǎǘƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ ƛǎ ΨƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƻƴΩ ǘƻƻΣ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǘƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻǊ ƛǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǘƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
class. Whichever applies, it is an exciting time for our pupils, but for many it can also be an anxious time, so at each 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǊǊŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŦƻǊ ΨƳƻǾŜ-ǳǇΩ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǎƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ ŀ ǘŀǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōǊƛƴƎΦ 
 
We will also be welcoming in our new Reception intake for some taster days. Although many of our new friends are 
already familiar with the school through our nurseries or through siblings, we will have some new faces too, and so we 
look forward to welcoming them into the Yox Valley Partnership. 
 
This is also the term when we think about final assessments for everyone, and towards the end of June we will be 
carrying out assessments in Maths, Reading and Writing. Year 1 will be doing a phonics screening and we will be 
tracking the progress of our Early Years children. All this will be shared with their new teachers so gaps can be planned 
for, ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƘŀŘ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ŎƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜǎΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ 
ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŜŀŎƘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭΣ Ƙƻǿ ƪƛƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ 
are, how sporty they are or what natural talents they have - these are the things we see on a daily basis, and the 
things that makes us proud to know these children.  
 
Putting assessments, reports  and transitions to one side, we still have lots of exciting things happening to fit into 6 
weeks - ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŘŀȅǎΣ ǇƭŀȅǎΣ [ŜŀǾŜǊǎΩ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƴŀƳŜ ŀ ŦŜǿΦ tƭŀƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǎǘŜŀƳƛƴƎ ŀƘŜŀŘΣ ōǳǘ ƻōǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 
waiting for confirmation from the Government about what will be allowed after 21st June. We will keep you posted as 
soon as we hear anything. 

Miss Gail Jerman, Academy Headteacher  
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Yoxford and Peasenhall News 

Website: www.yoxfordandpeasenhallprimaryschool.org.uk 
 

 
OAK CLASS 

Year 1 has been learning about capacity. They have 
been looking at vocabulary associated (full, nearly 

full, half full, nearly empty and empty). Next 
they get a drink and it isn't full, I am sorry if they 
mention this! As well as consolidating previous 

learning about weight and mass and number and 
place value!  

 

WILLOW CLASS 
Willow Class carefully completed their 

chocolate making project. They worked hard to 
follow the design process of testing, making 
and evaluating in order to create their own 

delicious chocolate bar.  
 
 

SCOUTS 
The Beavers have been busy maintaining their garden, 

working hard for their gardening badge. Also, they 
have had a look at fire safety and associated dangers, 

how to start a fire and how to enjoy a roasted 
marshmallow! The Cubs have been learning how to 

put up a tent. 
 

 

ELM CLASS 
Elm class have been exploring and learning about 

the different properties of 2D shapes. They have 

been learning the mathematical names and terms to 

describe them. 

 
 

SILVER BIRCH 
 We have been constructing Mayan masks 

based on our own designs created during art 
lessons. 

 

 

http://www.yoxfordandpeasenhallprimaryschool.org.uk/


 
 

Mars News 
Mars have all come back refreshed after the sunny 

break.  We are looking forward to more details 
being revealed over these next couple of weeks 

about our summer performance.   We are looking 
forward to our new literacy unit studying a 

collection of poems about different types of natural 
phenomena ς ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ9ŀǊǘƘ VerseΩ 

 

 
 

 

Making Music in Early Years 
As part of our topic this half term, Astronauts 
will be learning all about African instruments. 
The children are going to have a go at making 
some instruments of their own. We would be 

grateful for clean household recycling items such 
as: butter/margarine tubs, plastic bottles, Pringle 

cans etc.  
 
 

 

   
 
 

 
  
 
  

  
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Southwold News  
Website: www.southwoldprimaryschool.org.uk  

 

Maths in Mercury 
Children in Mercury class have been counting in 

10s and 1s. We have learnt a new game and used 
handprints to help us. 

 

Healthy Lifestyles 

The children in Jupiter class have been learning 

about living a healthy lifestyle. Today the children 

came up with some activities which were short but 

effective for break times, they even got the chance 

to try them all out! We had great fun. 

  

Lunchtimes at Southwold 
Over the half term we took some time to refresh our 

lunchtime playground equipment shed.  We have been lucky 
enough to get some new resources to add to the bits we 

already had. All our cuddly teddy friends have had a wash and 
everyone is enjoying playing with them again. If you have any 

spare old dressing up clothes or lego we are particularly 
looking for these elements to add to our collection.  Thank 

you! 
 

http://www.southwoldprimaryschool.org.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Middleton News  

Website: www.middletonprimaryschool.org.uk  
 

The children have been enjoying their lunch breaks out in the beautiful sunshine, 
some children chose to play with the lego and some played with the parachute. 
 

      

We have opened up a new library area 

for the children, this gives them more 

space and time to sit back, relax and 

enjoy a good book! 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Key Stage 2 have been learning about the Andes 
mountains this week in Geography. We found out 
that around half a million tourists visit every year 
and that they have to transport goods by llama to 
get up the mountains.  
Here are our information mountains. 
 

 

 

http://www.middletonprimaryschool.org.uk/


 
 

 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

 
 

May Event  Who  

w/b 3 rd  May Parent Consultations (virtual/phone)  All schools  

24 th  May Class photographs Southwold  

   

June   

16th  Sax Free School I nformation Sessions  Year 6 pupils  

21st  Class photographs Middleton and 

Yoxford and 

Peasenhall 

29 th /30th  Sax Free Transition Days Y6   

July    

5th /6th  

 

Alde Valley Transition Y6   

6th  End of year School Play 6pm  Southwold  

7th  End of year School Play 6p m Middleton  

8th  End of year School Play  6pm  Yoxford and 

Peasenhall 

8th  Middleton Sports Day  Middleton  

9th  Yoxford & Peasenhall Sports Day  Middleton  

12th  July  Thomas Mills High School Transition Y6   

13th  Southwold Sports Day  Southwold  

14th  July  Leaversõ assembly 9.00am Southwold  

15th  July  Leaversõ assembly 9.00am 

 

Leaversõ assembly 2.30am 

Middleton  

 

Yoxford and 

Peasenhall 

16th /19 th /20 th  July  Sir John Leman High School Transition Y6   

16th  July  Last day of term   

   

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Learning 
Behaviours

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


